
 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,                                                                                                                                                                             September 2023 

 

 Thank you all so much for your prayers, encouragement, and investment in our ministry! God has blessed us with another 

safe and fruitful quarter of deputation, and we have enjoyed meeting many new and old friends along the way. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

Praises 

 Praise the Lord, we have arrived at right around 30% of our needed support! We are super excited to see how God has blessed 

our deputation. Towards the end of last quarter, our vehicle suffered a catastrophic failure that cost $4,000.00 to repair. God graciously 

supplied the need, and we were able to repair the vehicle and continue our deputation without missing any meetings! We are very 

thankful to those of you whom God used to meet this special need, and we are very grateful to the Wilt family for loaning us their car 

for several meetings. We would also like to praise the Lord for completely filling our schedule late into the summer of next year! 

 

Ordination 

 My ordination council took place on August 19th, and on August 20th I was privileged to 

be ordained by our sending church, Maranatha Baptist Church in Shelby, North Carolina. I am very 

thankful to those who were praying for me, and we would like to publicly thank those that were a 

part of this huge and humbling step in our journey! 

 

Ministry Opportunities 

 We have been privileged to be able to partake in door-to-door visitation, literature distribution, and various teaching and 

preaching opportunities. One of the most important aspects of our deputation ministry is the opportunity to help challenge and 

encourage folks about the importance of spreading the Gospel both at home and abroad. An interesting first for me this quarter was 

being able to give a short devotional in a public-school Bible club – praise the Lord for churches that are a witness in their local schools! 

 

Prayer Requests 

• Please pray for safety as we continue to travel. 

• Please pray that God will continue to supply our support so that we can quickly reach the field. 

• We have had many opportunities to witness while traveling. Please pray that God will use these encounters to work in hearts, 

and that we will have boldness to witness.  

• Please pray that God will continue to go before us and make a way in Liberia.  

   

In Christ,  

         Kyle and Elisabeth Burchwell 

 

 


